
 

January 27, 2019   
Third Sunday  

in Ordinary Time   
  

 ​                                                                         MASS SCHEDULE 
DATE                  TIME              SAINT           INTENTION                   REQUESTED BY 
Mon.     Jan.  28   8:30      St Thomas Aquinas Ettore Mancuso     Rosemary Mancuso 
Tue.      Jan.  29   8:30   Angelo & Teresa Pizzagalli     Amalia Morehead 
Wed.     Jan.  30   5:00  Helen Gagnon                  Family 
Thu.      Jan.  31   8:30      St John Bosco Bernie Rocheleau     K of C   
Fri.        Feb.   1   8:30 Almon & Amy Atkins     Family 

SUNDAY MASSES 
Sat.  Feb.    2   4:30    Presentation of the Lord Bill Stitzel                 Andrea Stitzel 
Sun.      Feb.    3   8:00  All Souls 

    9:30  Gladys Gannon                 Carl Bright 
                           11:30              Parishioners & Benefactors   

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
Grades 1 – 6 
The next Family Faith Formation session is on Tuesday, 
February 5​th​ at 6:00 PM in the Parish Center Hall.  
Grades 7 – 8 
The next meeting will be on Sunday, Jan. 27​th​ at 6:00 
PM in the Parish Center.  
 

ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFERS 
To our many “snow-bird” parishioners, please consider 
supporting St John Vianney with electronic-funds 
transfer donations while you are away.  It’s very easy to 
set up.  Call the office and Dave can walk you through it. 
 

SALVATION ARMY 
Thanks to Kate Boucher and her volunteers, a delicious 
dinner was served to about 50 people who braved the 
bad roads and cold weather.  Enough food was left over 
to provide dinner for another night at the Salvation 
Army.  Thank you to all who made that possible!  Our 
next Salvation Army dinner is on Tuesday, February 
19​th​.  
 

FOOD SHELF 
Thank you to all who donated this month.  With your 
support we were able to deliver 210 lbs. of food to the 
Food Shelf! 

 
FIRST FRIDAY 

First Friday is February 1​st​.  Adoration begins at 9:00 
AM with Benediction at 5:00 PM.  Cards are available to 
let someone know you prayed for them. 

 
 

 

WIDOW/WIDOWER’S LUNCHEON 
The next widow/widower’s luncheon will take place on 
Thursday, February 14​th​ in the Parish Center Hall. 
Please RSVP to Dave in the office if you plan to attend. 
 

PRESENT AT MASS 
Patrick Leduc's next ​Present at Mass​ session will be on 
February 17th at 1:30 in the Parish hall.  While 
registration is not required please do let Patrick know if 
you're planning on attending or feel free to reach out 
with any questions about the sessions.   He can be 
contacted at ​598-4246​ or email 
at ​pleducvt@gmail.com​.    

SEVEN THEMES OF CATHOLIC TEACHING 
This seven-part series will look at the Seven Themes of 
Catholic Social Teaching.  The next theme will be: 
"Call to Family, Community, and Participation: Dorothy 
Day and Loving Those You Don't Always Like."  ​We’ll 
meet on Tuesday, February 5​th​ at 7 PM in the church 
hall.  For more info: josh-mcdonald@comcast.net or 
857-8841.  
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
There are a number of open Masses for intentions in the 
2019 parish calendar, especially our Thursday care home 
Masses.  Please consider having Masses said for your 
loved ones, living and deceased.  Call Dave in the office 
to arrange. 
 

WEATHER-RELATED DROP IN OFFERTORY 
Parishioners who were unable to attend Mass last 
weekend due to the weather are encouraged to give a 
make-up donation. 
 



 
THROAT BLESSINGS 

Due to a miracle God did through St Blaise’s 
intercession of healing a boy with a fish bone stuck in 
his throat healings have been offered for centuries. 
Throats will blessed at all Masses the weekend of March 
2-3​. 

 
CALCUTTA TICKETS ON SALE 

Our 2​nd​ annual Calcutta Night will be on Saturday, 
March 2​nd​ in the Parish Hall.  Dinner, a silent auction, 
and raffle will be included.  ​Tickets are on sale now​ at 
$100 per number which includes dinner for two.  Beer 
and wine will be available for purchase.  Please call or 
stop by the office to buy one.  ​This is the parish’s one 
big fundraiser for the year.​  Thank you for your 
support.  
 

CALCUTTA HELP NEEDED  
Fr. Pat is asking anyone who has a business or frequents 
one where a gift or service might be donated, to ask 
them for a donation.  If you get one, bring it to the parish 
office with the name of the business. 
 

TOWN MEETING WITH THE BISHOP 
An excerpt from a message from Bishop Coyne, 
“…I am calling for our own Catholic Town Meetings to 
take place in January.  I will come to the meeting, begin 
with a prayer, offer a few remarks about where we are as 
a Diocese and the Church here in Vermont, and then I 
will listen and respond as I can to what other ‘citizens’ 
of the Church have to say”.  The meetings will start at 
6:00 PM and end at 7:30 PM and they are open to 
anyone to attend.   

2019 Town Meeting Schedule, 6-7:30pm 
Jan 28:  Sacred Heart Church, 238 Main St, Bennington 
Jan 29:  Christ the King Parish, 66 South Main Street, 
Rutland 
Jan 31:  St. John Vianney Church, 160 Hinesburg 
Rd, S.B. 
 

WORLD MARRIAGE DAY 
WITH BISHOP COYNE 

The celebration of World Marriage Day in the Diocese 
of Burlington will take place on Sunday, February 3, 
2019, at the 10:00 AM Mass at St. Joseph's Cathedral in 
Burlington with recognition being given to those couples 
celebrating their milestone anniversaries in the year 2019  
(5, 10, 15 etc...).  If you are celebrating one of the 
milestones, please register through the Office of 
Evangelization & Catechesis, Marriage and Family Life 

online at www.vermontcatholic.org. 
 

CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE 
Christ the King School in Burlington, a Catholic school 
serving learners from 3 years old through 8th grade, will 
host an Open House on Thursday, February 7th from 
5:30 to 7:30 PM. Teachers will be present and 
classrooms will be open with student work displayed. 
Guests will have the opportunity to explore the school, 
ask questions, and get a feel for some of the great 
activities and learning opportunities that make CKS such 
a special place​.  ​RSVP by calling 862-6696.  

MATER CHRISTI SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE 
Please register to attend our Open House on Wednesday, 
February 6​th​ from 8:30 – 11:00 AM. You may also call 
802-658-3992 to schedule a personal tour or "shadow 
day" for your child. 
From the first day of preschool through eighth-grade 
graduation, we encourage our students to discover their 
gifts and talents, and become the best version of 
themselves. 
 

SPECIAL SECOND COLLECTION 
Bishop Coyne has asked all parishes to take up a special 
collection on the weekend of Feb. 2-3 to support those 
who are negatively affected by the government 
shutdown.  Instead of the second collection for fuel, 
already scheduled at St John Vianney, the money 
collected will be sent to Joseph’s House in Burlington 
where it can be distributed to needy families.  Please 
indicate on your check or envelope your intention to 
support this collection. 
 

REMEMBER THE SICK IN YOUR PRAYERS 
Lacey, Michael, Nathan and Paul Baer, Alice Boivin, 
Andrew Bolognani, Betty Bouchard, Jeanne Bright, Ruth 
Custeau, Jeffrey Claude Danis, Jeannine Dattilio, Ernest 
Dorey Jr., Yvonne Gravelin, ​Aimee Marti, ​Carla Miller, 
Frank Myers, Ed Olszewski, Corienne Pasqual, Bill and 
Edie Robenstein, Janet Stackpole, Kathleen Trono, Kim 
Wilbur and Damien Williams. 
 

FINANCE FOR LAST WEEK 
Offertory - $2274.00 

Snow - $847.00 
Attendance – 276 

The second collection next week is for 
Special Government Shut Down Needs 

 
 


